
October 2012 – NHI Committee Reports 
 
Answering Service 
Naisa The answering service received 5 calls in September but did not hear from all 

the volunteers. One call was for information, three were to correct or submit 
meeting or contact information and one was a wrong number.  
The calls received to correct or submit meeting or contact information were as 
follows:  

• Sept 19, 2012: Call from Bridget reminding of the following closed 
meetings in Brattleboro, VT – Wed @6 p.m. and Thurs @ 6:30 p.m. 

• New meeting in Winchester, NH, Wed, 6:30 – 7:30 @ United Church of 
Winchester, Rte 10, Ann is contact @603-762-6061. Format Varies 

• The North Shore Intergroup phone number is incorrect. The correct 
number is 978-387-8188. 

Because some people are no longer able to do this service, and others have 
switched days to better accommodate their schedules we are in need of 
volunteers to take messages and call people back on Wednesdays, and 
Saturdays. Anyone interested in doing this service can contact Answering 
Service Chair Naisa Chase at naisa.chase@gmail.com or by Verizon cell 
at 603-630-9969. 
 

  
Back to Basics 
 Open 

I'm taking time off from Intergroup.   I plan on returning to Intergroup in the 
spring or definitely by next fall. I have the bags of paperwork for Back to 
Basics and Sharathon. Please let me know if those are needed at some point. If 
someone wants to take over as Back to Basics chair, I will try to assist that 
person. I will gladly resume that position if no one volunteers in the coming 
months.  Take care, everyone.  Thanks, Nathan 
 

  
Budget 
Nancy S 

Thanks to the Committee Chairs who have submitted their 2013 Budget 
input.  I am still waiting to hear from a few more.  Budget requests and 
questions for 2013 can be emailed to me at nancyjsullivan@att.net.  The 
Budget Committee will be meeting in October to prepare the new Budget for 
the 2013 Calendar year.   Also, please submit any outstanding expenses that 
need reimbursement as soon as possible. 
  

  
Designated 
Downloader 
Kelley W.   

 

  



Event Flyers 
Eileen 

The Flyer Committee received and reviewed the "Winter Retreat Flyer," 
which is attached.  

  
Mailing Coordinator 
Kelly W.  

21 packets were mailed.    

  
Meeting List 
Leslie 

 

  
Promises Editor 
Leslie 

The Promises are here and as usual...send articles, please! 

  
Public Information   
Kelley W.  

 

  
Region 6 
Dee, Jill, Diane, Naisa, 
Judith 
 

 

  
Retreats  
Mary M 
 

At this time no on has signed up for the retreat. 

  
Sharathons 
Open 
 

 

  
Twelfth-Step Within 
Peggie M.  

The October Twelfth Step Within Committee handout focuses on sponsorship.  
It gives the definition of Sponsorship from the TSW Handbook and presents a 
list of ways to encourage sponsorship on a personal level. Please bring copies 
back to your meetings to share.   
 

  
Ways & Means 
Open 

 

  
Website 
Jill M.  

Nothing to report. 

  
 


